
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
   
                                                                                          
          26th November 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Children in Need  
The total that Hollinswood has raised so far stands at £279. This is a super total, especially 
at this time of the year. If you still want to donate, then the option is still on ParentPay or 
send in a pound the old-fashioned way.  
 
Outdoor Learning  
As you know we use the outdoors at Hollinswood as much as possible. We are very 
fortunate with the grounds we have and being so close to Randlay Valley and the Town 
Park. Please see the article included at the end of this letter that we featured in which 
appeared in a national education magazine. It’s a good example of what we do and is 
something we are looking at modifying for other year groups.  
 
Free School Meals  
The Local Authority will be issuing meal vouchers over the Christmas break to families in 
receipt of Free School Meals. If you have not received these before and think you may be 
entitled, then please contact school. Qualification is based on financial situation not the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals that all children under the age of 8 receive.  
   
Covid19 Update 
Telford and Wrekin Council continue to have high cases and this is becoming more obvious 
across all of our schools. At Hollinswood we are now in a position where most classes have 
at least one case. We will continue to update you regarding your child’s class and advise 
accordingly. In the meantime, continue to be vigilant and prompt in what you do and what 
you tell us. How you continue to respond to our requests has been outstanding.   
 
Break-up 
A reminder that we break up on Thursday 16th December. We return in the new year on 
Tuesday 4th January 2022. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Glenn Atkinson 
Headteacher  
  

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mr G Atkinson BEd(Hons) 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/  
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